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Dear Parent/Guardian(s),

WE NEED YOUR HELP AND SUPPORT!!
One Way System
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We operate a one-way system when driving our children to school from 8.30 am and again at 3pm, to help residents with congestion and to keep the children safe.  Turning into the estate from Ryecroft, we ask that you continue straight down the road, turn right at the end and follow the road all the way round, thus approaching the school on your left.  We ask that you do not park on either side of the road in the zone outside of the school marked by the yellow zigzag lines (even if you see established parents doing so, as they will be challenged by the community police patrol).   PARKING AWAY FROM THE SCHOOL AND WALKING WILL HELP OUR SCHOOL AREA TO BE CLEAR OF TOO MANY CARS.

Our children themselves have expressed their fears of being knocked over if parents drive both ways to the school and park in this area, as they cannot see clearly to cross and some parents end up mounting the kerb to pass each other, but please don’t challenge other drivers as they may be residents and this is just a school agreement to help residents.  Thank you for listening.

Absences
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Please note that it is not allowed (by government decree) that you take your children out of school during term time for holidays, as they end up missing vital teaching and learning which only the professionals ca[image: image9.png]


n provide within the context of a classroom.  If you feel you have exceptional circumstances, you need to make a formal request on the form provided in the school office.  If your child’s attendance drops below 90% for whatever reason, you will receive a letter stating that your child is being monitored closely, and this will go on their record permanently.  Any time taken during term time will be unauthorised and will go on your child’s end of year report and to High School.  

Health Promoting School
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We are a Health Promoting School and arrange lots of activities throughout the year to teach children about healthy life-styles, preparing them to have a healthy attitude to their future through balanced diets and activity.  Please join with us and restrict the amount of chocolate biscuits, chocolate bars, crisps and sugar drinks in lunch boxes to once a week – we suggest Friday is a good day, so that all children get their treats on the same day.  Your co-operation would be much appreciated in this matter.  School lunches are based on a 4-week cycle with some Friday treats such as Fish and Chip Friday – all the food is cooked with low fat and sugar content and creates a healthy balanced diet over the 4 weeks.  These are free to all F2, Y1 and Y2 pupils.  Also please be considerate and do not send any nuts or nut spreads into school as this can cause great pain and distress to those with allergies and much worry for their parents.
[image: image12.jpg]


[image: image13.jpg]



Parent Concerns

The school is split into 4 phases: -

Foundation Stage (called F2)    Mrs S Lewis Manager (first class on the right)

KS1 (Lower Primary Y1/2) 
 Miss N Nichols Assistant Head (fourth class on the left)

KS2 (Middle Primary Y3/4)
Mrs Hill Manager and SENDC0 (end class second corridor)

KS2 (Upper Primary Y5/6)
Mr Pipe Assistant Head (third class on the left, main corridor)

If you have any concerns it is important that you see your class teacher straight away.  Just pop

in to the office first thing, or Dojo and ask when it would be convenient to see them – YOU WILL NOT BE JUDGED, IT IS BETTER TO SHARE, AS 90+% OF ISSUES ARE DEALT WITH QUICKLY THIS WAY

AND IT STOPS PARENTS WORRYING, AS WE ARE AN OPEN AND FRIENDLY SCHOOL.

If you are still not happy then see your phase manager (see above).

Once you have seen them, if you still are not satisfied, see the Assistant Headteachers or make 

an appointment through school office, to see me or e-mail through school office.

Any abusive/disrespectful behaviour towards staff, may result in a parent being banned from the school premises/Dojo for a period of time.  We are all friendly and will receive any queries/upset or requests in a favourable manner, so please make sure that you are friendly and polite also in your approach.
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Tracking Children’s Progress

In FS2 we have a system of continuous assessments.  These are recorded in each child’s 

Tapestry on-line Journals and Mrs Lewis & Mrs McElhinney will talk to you about these and when you get to see them.  From Y1-Y6 your child’s academic information will be tracked on a whole school tracking system.  The system is updated termly by the class teachers and I and the Senior Managers check the results to make sure that children are moving and staying on track.  If children achieve beyond the expected level, the tracking system gives them a higher target, so that children are continuously pushed to their own personal ability.  If children do to not move, at the speed we expect, we put intervention programmes in place to help the children with what they are struggling with and parents are generally not informed.  This intervention may be delivered by the teacher or the Teaching Assistant in small groups and lasts a few weeks.  If children continue to not move, then parents would be informed and other strategies discussed i.e. outside agencies involved, such as the Educational Psychologist.  This is a positive step for your child and does not go on their record.  We ask that parents see any extra help offered as a positive, as once they have moved on, the children then come out of the intervention programme and there is no labelling etc. that parents worry about sometimes - it is just a robust system of assessment to enable every child to reach their full potential through EYFS, KS1 and KS2, so that they are ready for High School and KS3.  Please note, the 11+ is not taught in school as it is a test only, not a curriculum – we follow the National Curriculum in age phase and it is important that your child reaches their full potential in each Key Stage, as KS2 ‘zips’ into KS3 in all High Schools whether they are grammar or not.

Reporting you child’s progress 

We have Parents’ Evenings in the autumn term and spring term where the children’s work progress is shown through their books and an oral spring report.  In the summer term parents can attend an informal visit to see their child’s end of year progress in their books by comparing what they could do at the beginning of the year with the end of the year.  The teachers will write an end of year report which again informs you of your child’s progress.  In addition, in F2 the teachers will keep you up-to-date with progress through our Tapestry interactive system and in Y1-6 our interactive Dojo system where you will see your child’s individual rewards going up. 
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Reading
This is the most important window to learning throughout their school education – it is not a competition to accelerate through the reading levels. Reading is about understanding and comprehending the text as well as sounding out the words and learning phonic structures.  Therefore, a teacher may expect you to go over the same reading book with your child for 3 days to a week depending on their age.
Tutors
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At times parents believe that tutors are the answer if their child struggles and is not moving as fast as other children.  Please seek advice from school, as tutors may not teach the children in the ‘modern’ way that educationalists and government have proven works, and this may result in the child getting confused and stressed by out dated teaching outside of school.  In addition, some parents who get tutors once a week, convince themselves that this 1 hour a week is moving their child forward, rather than the good to outstanding teaching they receive for 20 hours /week, plus the specific  interventions we put in place to meet that child’s individual needs.  11+ tutors are different, as your child may need 4-6 sessions to go over the familiarisation packs as to what to expect in the test.  But they should not need years of 11+ tutoring as this exhausts the children and has an adverse effect on their school lessons.  The children need their KS2 work to be able to cope in KS3 at any High School, including grammar.
Lunchtime
Our lunchtime is covered by myself and 9 middays who are also Teaching Assistants in the school.  If the middays are off, more than one manager covers, or the Business Manager steps in.  Our ratio of adults to children at lunchtime is higher than the government recommends.  Yr 6 children are monitors to play with or entertain the younger children during wet plays, NOT to keep them safe or keep discipline during wet lunch – this is the job of the middays and managers.  

Wet Play/Lunch

At wet play the Teaching Assistants stay with the class and have their break after the teacher – where a class doesn’t have a Teaching Assistant – the Senior Managers or myself watch a class.  

Adventure play areas and playground

Please exit the school premises promptly when picking up and do not allow your children to use the adventure play areas or any equipment that is left out for after school clubs as this is a health and safety issue.

Dogs on the Premises

We do have a risk assessment and ask parents to only bring dogs that are well-behaved and friendly and do not leave them unattended.  When walking them onto the playground, keep them on a short lead and do not let them go on grass areas and if they do their business on the playground bring bags and disinfectant wipes to wipe the area afterwards.  Do not put dog bags in the playground bins for obvious reasons.  On the odd occasion that you may forget this equipment, tell school office so we can deal with it.  

For those who do not have dogs, the children are taught in assemblies how to treat dogs and their owners safely so that they are not scared of them.

Small bags

Please keep bags as small as possible, as some children end up bringing far too much and take up too much space in the cloakroom, this means that coats etc. fall off the pegs or bulge out of the cupboards and can cause trip hazards.

Yours sincerely,

S J Pearson[image: image18.jpg]NPQH Leadership
Development School

National College
for School Leadership




[image: image19.png]




Barnston Primary School


‘A Rights Respecting & Health Promoting School’


Headteacher: Mrs.S. J. Pearson B. Ed. (hons), NPQH, NPQEL
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